NEWSLETTER December 2023

Principal's Message

Dear Rosenfeld School families,

While the weather continues to be mild with little snow, time keeps going and the first term is complete. Thank you to all families and students for participating in 3-way conferences to celebrate the learning that has happened so far this year; students are always proud to share their learning with their families. It was good to meet with all of you to discuss your children's learning and growth.

Fubuki Daiko, Artists in the School, was at our school last week, and they brought their skill and talent in drumming and teaching to take our students through a rich experience of learning to drum a song. For many students, the week with Fubuki Daiko becomes a highlight of their time at Rosenfeld School, and it is always remarkable to see how much they accomplish in one week! The week ended with a performance by each class, and videos of those performances were emailed to parents on Friday.

December 20th is quickly approaching, the date of our school Christmas concert. As I'm writing this message, students are having their first choir rehearsal in the gym with Mrs. Marilyn Hauser-Hamm for the concert. On our way into assembly this morning, students were asking, "What is choir?" or, "I love choir!" Concert times are listed in the "Dates to Remember" section of the newsletter.

We hope to start skating on Friday afternoons again once the weather cools off and there is ice at the rink. We will send more information once weather conditions allow for ice to be made.

Please check out the rest of the newsletter for some pictures of the Remembrance Day service, Fubuki Daiko's week at our school and information about upcoming events.

- Barb Rempel

Phone: 204-324-8438 Website: www.res.blsd.ca

School happenings this month (clockwise from right):

CROSSFIT INTRAMURALS

Remembrance Day Service & Visit from Colonel Aaron Spott

ENJOYING THE SNOW AT RECESS

Grade 1 Learning











FUBUKI DAIKO

Today we got to play the

drums! Two drumers came to

our school to play the drums

for us. They played the

drums and after that a little

latter, they got only my class

and showed us how to play

the drums. There names were

Naomi and thiroshi. When

we got to play somet pepole

had to play on upsidown

trash can:

Tori, grade 3

We will be pleying drums ther band hems or Fubuli Daiko. Ther nems or Hiroshi. Naom! Then teching as for a wec and we rettor mance. Me and Wight and O wenoracid lock we was stoths. Wen We wor druming We hate hav ora left leg for wids and bent and ween they sed half then we hasto hit the drum. They are teching us a song. We hoft o switch in front ov our perits. In a week my mom will be coming to hach and we Pleyd hid and see and the drum and land and they hav haves Mosel and Bart and Roose and Lt.

Cody, grade 2









Upcoming Events

<u>December 13</u> - Soup Day December 15 - Grade 4-6 Field Trip to Outland Fitness in Altona December 20th - Christmas Program at 2:00pm and 7:00pm. (Prelude will start about 20 minutes before the program)

December 22 - Subway Lunch and last day of school December 23-January 7 - Christmas Break January 8 - Classes Resume

*There is no soup day on Wednesday, December 20th.

Announcements and Reminders



- School supervision begins at 8:30am. We ask that students do not arrive at school before 8:30am.
- After school, town students must go home and can then return to play on the playground if they have a parent's permission.
- Students going to a friend's house after school (including birthday parties) MUST have a note or a phone call from the parent to the school giving them permission to go.
- White and chocolate milk are available at lunch (\$.25 for half a cup, S.50 for a cup). Milk cards are \$11.00 for 22 cups.
- Rosenfeld Stay & Play Drop-in happens every Wednesday morning from 9:30-11:30, for parents/quardians and children ages 0-5.

Bacon Cheese Pull-Aparts - Serena, grade 6

On Christmas every morning we pile in the truck and go to my grandma and grandpa's house for Christmas breakfast. We never eat pancakes on Christmas or waffles but always bacon cheese pull-aparts. It's a gooey and soft but cheesy and delicious food. It is a yummy traditional food. I think my grandpa found it online and tried it out. Now we have been eating it for Christmas for 11 years. And it's always hot and ready when we come to his house because my grandpa makes it so it's ready to eat when we come.

- 2 tablespoons milk **Bacon**
- 3\4 cup cheese
- 1/4 cup chopped onion greens
- 1-16 oz Flaky layered refrigerated Original Biscuits (Pilsbury Grand)

Spray baking dish. Cut biscuits into 8, then into quarters. Fold in egg mixture then coat evenly. Mix in bacon, cheese and onion. Bake at 350 degrees for 23-28 minutes.

